St. Luke Catholic Men’s Club

General Meeting Minutes, 21 JAN 2013

Prayer by Nat Chavez before the meal

Meeting called to order 7:30 p.m.

Pledge of Allegiance: Peter Binkley

Cooking team: Greg & Gloria Shean, Adam Catsillo, Steve Kelley, Sam Noriega

Welcome new members: Javier Aguilar, a 17-year parishioner; Felipe Galvan, a more recent parishioner, whose kids are at St. Luke’s school, he’s a leader with the Cub Scouts and Boy Scouts.

Welcome back: Pete Rangel, Lou Rangel and Dan Elstak have returned after absence for health or other reasons.

Birthdays: Senior member is Raymond Olvera at 85, junior member is Rick Hite.

Minutes of the previous meeting were posted to the web for review.

Introduction of Wil Esperon. Wil is a longtime SLMC member, taking on new responsibilities as associate webmaster and will begin transitioning into the position as John Hardin continues his move to St. Hedwig.

Treasurer’s report: See attached.

Correspondence: Detailed by secretary James Benavides. It consisted mostly of Gerlach Auction appeals and invitations to Rico Silvas, plus various bank statements.

Inventory: Rico reported the purchase of two long-shank locks to be used at the club’s storage facility.

Membership: 274 active members, 44 lifetime, 44 mailout, 65 unpaid, 21 birthdays.

Web: Being updated as necessary with current information.

Question from Mike Raign: Is the donation letter to solicit Wild Game Dinner donations posted? Yes, updated and posted.

Christian Services: Wallie Fields stays busy. Bobby Margo continues to recover. He is at the Methodist hospital, intubated to help with breathing. Wallie continues to recover from his own surgery. Everett has passed along details to membership as they have been received.

Public Relations: Joey Groff has been working on a pulpit announcement regarding Wild Game Dinner and men’s club activities. Additionally, as assigned, Joey has been researching credit card machines and credit card access for the Wild Game Dinner.

Benevolence: Ralf Meneses absent for health reasons. RC Contreras delivered a report on his behalf. Benevolence received one request in December concerning the school’s Casino Royale. The request went through proper channels, including submitting the proper application form. The committee recommended a $300 donation, which the president approved. The event is Feb. 9.

Wild Game Dinner: 40 days. Tri-chair meetings continue – Rico, RC, Don. There is a possibility a fourth chairman might be selected. Brett Ingrham was introduced. He is currently selling corporate tables. 30 general admission tickets available. He has tickets with him tonight. There are three corporate tables remaining. Last year, Brett was left hanging by members who said they would purchase general admission tickets. No reserve tickets – they’re first-come-first-served.

WGD added 4 tables this year, bringing the count to 66.

Workers can sit in the cafeteria or stand at the pub tables in the back of the gym.

Joey Groff has been working on the credit card options and there will be appropriate technology on the floor to manage transactions.

Attendance of 690 if all tables and general admission sold. Some wounded warriors have been invited (note, the may need escorts). Other possible guests include Jesse James Leija and Archbishop Siller.

There is a cleanup meeting scheduled for Feb. 2 to wash pits and other equipment.

February also includes a schedule of meetings with Patsy, WGD operations and other areas.

Big Bucks update: 120 tickets checked out, 30 sold. $50 each. Prize totals went up. Reminder, seller of the winning ticket receives a percentage.

WGD prep activities include a visit to the Gerlach Auction. Rico received more than 30 requests for assistance.

A chairmen’s roster is being developed. This year, it will go into the program book.

There are two other WGDs the club participates in. Officers will join Rico at St. Jerome and Antonian to observe.

Meat acquisition is complete. Al meat stored at Presa Lockers.

Signup sheets for volunteers will be presented next meeting.

Menu will be completed tonight in a meeting with Sam and Oscar.

Manuel Ybarra has been speaking with the police department about the parking situation.

Fencing is required to designate the footprint for TABC. It arrives the Thursday night before the WGD.

Augie has been working with Academy on prize acquisition.

Reminder from Joe Pina – the parish has regular 5:30 p.m. mass on Saturday. We need to leave space available for them. SLMC members, please park at the Summit/IRS building. A golf cart will be available for shuttling.

Larry Ridder presented questions on sausage making and woodcutting. Sausage making was proceeding under Ike’s leadership; Don would be taken to the site as a chairman emeritus. A site would be determined. Woodcutting would be cancelled and wood purchased to save money (more economical than fuel and food for woodcutting trip).

Friday before WGD, we need a team here at St. Luke’s for move-in. Cooking starts at 9 a.m.

Anyone working on prize acquisition, please turn in any items by Feb. 15 so Don can complete the raffle and auction roster. There would be no silent auction.

Christmas Dinner Dance: Matt Mora absent, but Everett Elstak provided a brief report. Approximately $1,500 profit after expenses. RC reported he has the pictures. If you paid, he mailed them last week. Will send others to the church office. The group shot of the lifetime members is coming on a CD and will be available to the club.

Attire: Limited supply of shirts available. We have some denim, some polo, plenty of new crests.

Entertainment: Manuel Ybarra reported on proposed ideas – 5 received, will bring it down to 3 viable options. Possible Spurs game in February. Talons game, March 23. Approx 20 members expressed interest. Tailgate option mentioned. San Antonio Missions game June 20. Possible outing to Retama Park in May or June. About 30 members interested. Family picnic with band considered.

Announcements: Rudy T. has an event with St. Pius X – Knights of Columbus Valentine’s, Feb. 9. Call for tickets. The event sold out last year. $40/couple. Rudy, his son and their band are playing.

James Benavides mentioned the Feb. 16 Asian Festival at the Institute of Texan Cultures and that the festival still needed volunteers.

Augie de la Cruz mentioned a Feb. 9 event for the Sisters of Devine Providence at the Moy House. The house serves as a retreat and conference center. The event is a fundraiser and dance with a Mardi Gras theme and Cajun dinner. Tickets $50 each.

Raffle: 8 Big Bucks tickets

1 Russell Phillips

1 RC Contreras

2 Don Obrien, Larry Fuentes

2 Hubert Lange, Homer Fetzer

3 Oscar Garcia, Joe Gonzalez, Rudy T.

3 Paul Aleman, Lou Rangel, Henry Garcia

3 Larry Ridder, Lou Davis, Augie de la Cruz

3 Brett Ingrham, Paul Kariger, Steve Garza

Motion to adjourn: John Stanley

Second: Mike Raign

Prayer: Nat Chavez

Meeting adjourned 8:40 p.m.

